Lieut. Wm. F. Krickhan, Jr., Chief, Athletic Section, Camp Crowder, Missouri.

Dear Lieutenant Krickhans

Thank you for your kind letter of the 19th instant. We have heard from the Fort Leavenworth Reception Center, and while Lieutenant O'Sullivan suggested that we try to arrange for a fourth team, I believe the the uniqueness of Kansas playing both Camp Crowder and Fort Leavenworth the same night will add to the attraction.

I am recommending to our Athletic Board that they approve this arrangement whereby Kansas plays both teams in Kansas City on the night of January 16th. I see no reason why they shouldn't approve it.

Concerning a game at Camp Crowder, there is a question about the time the boys spend away from school. I think it would be inadvisable for us to play you there before January 16th.

O'Sullivan wants to come here on December 1st, and that will take away a good deal of the attractiveness of the game in Kansas City. Our examinations have been moved up, and will be over on the 15th of January. What would you think of us playing there on the 23rd of January, if the Athletic Board approves?

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH